

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 11TH JANUARY 2013 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),  Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G Tully, Cllr. G Plowman, Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. M. Ford and Cllr. M. Stanton.
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk), 
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/1
Apologies for absence.     Received from Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. D. Smith
2/1
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/1
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/1
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
5/1
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. – no change deemed necessary
6/1
Outstanding Matters – none
7/1
Clerks report.   – A decision regarding the finger post on the village green is still awaited but approval that it can be improved and repaired should be available within the next month.    A supply of salt/grit has now been obtained and will be used to replenish the bins in the village all of which are currently full.  Regular checks will be made by the clerk.
8/1
Chairmans report – Cllr. Hill has received a cheque for a wayleave from Western Power amounting to £67.01.   He had also received a cheque value £552.97 from the Newton Solney New Years Party committee which had been given with a request that it should be spent on something for the benefit of the village.    He reported that draft copies of the unconfirmed minutes were now being placed on the website and suggested that details of the agenda for forthcoming meetings should also be made available on the website a few days before the next Parish Council meeting.  Agreed unanimously.   Cllr. Hill will attend a Safer Neighborhood in Findern on 14th February 2013.   Cllr. Hill had reported a large pot hole in the road on Newton Lane that had been repaired within hours of the Council being notified. The councillors commented on the fact that whether it was road repairs, clearing of overgrown bushes or dealing with dangerous trees these items had regularly been undertaken very quickly by the District Council after being reported by the Parish Council.  It was agreed that the thanks and appreciation of the Parish Council should be recorded. 
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9/1
Parish Councilors reports.    

Cllr. Shorthouse had attended a Village Hall Committee meeting and reported they are looking for help in funding for recovering the snooker table, improving the insulation and heating in the rifle range and improving the crown on the bowling green.    The window in the village hall needs to be replaced – double glazed not permitted.    
Permission to allow the flower tubs in the village to be planted by the Horticultural Society was being sought – agreed unanimously   There is no further information regarding the proposed increase in council tax for the village hall.
The current amount of funds for the Village Hall amounts to £12314.


Cllr. Shorthouse also reported damage to the road surface close to the school in Trent Lane – Cllr. M. Ford will report the problem.

10/1
Planning applications and decisions
There are no applications.   The decision on the application for Courtlands was still pending

11/1
Road surfaces on unadopted roads.



Following a full discussion regarding help for repairs it was unanimously agreed that the Parish Council could not offer any financial help.     It was also confirmed by the District and County Councillors present


that the authorities would also be unable to help.
12/1
Trustees of the Recreation Field


Registration of the new trustees was with the Land Registry and the solicitors anticipate that this will be complete within two/three weeks.   Possible development of the facilities on the Recreation Field is being investigated by the “cricket committee”, the new trustees to be involved when in place
13/1
Gravel Extraction 


Consultation period has now ended and comments received are being considered

14/1
Playmobile/Climbing Wall.

Following the success of these features last year it was decided that we should again book the climbing wall and playmobile.  As an alternative the wacky sports mobile will also booked.
15/1
Possible order of fireworks.
It was decided that there was no advantage in ordering early.  The decision will be passed on to the bonfire night organisers with a suggestion that the length of time of the display should be reduced.
16/1
Car Parking in Trent Lane

 
An appeal to be more considerate when car parking in Trent Lane was being published in the Newsletter 

asking drivers not to park with two wheels on the pavement.   It is accepted that the road is quite narrow


but it is important to keep the pavement clear for wheelchair users/prams etc.  If the vehicle is parked close                 
to the kerb it still allows sufficient room on the road for emergency vehicles
17/1
Budget 2113/4

Cllr. Hill had e-mailed the assessment of the budget figures for 2013/2014 to all the councillors for consideration.


The figures were unanimously approved and that a precept of £4400 should be requested 

            which is the same amount as last year.
18/1
Finance


Accounts for payment.


R. Parker 


Clerks fees - December 


£117

R. Parker


Supply of salt/grit



£  26.28

To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received

Date and time of next meeting -  The next meeting will be held on Friday 8th February 2013  at 7.30pm to consider planning applications and decisions followed by the normal parish council meeting at 7.45pm 
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40 pm

